
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF MARCH 22, 2016 
 

Item 2, Report No. 11, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on March 22, 2016, and the confidential 
recommendation made public. 
 
 
 
2 NOMINATION FOR THE 2015 CIVIC HEROES AWARD, WARD 2 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following resolution of Councillor Carella, 

dated February 29, 2016, be approved. 
 

Recommendation 
 
 Submitted by Councillor Carella 
 

Whereas, the Civic Hero Awards were established to draw attention to citizens of Vaughan who 
demonstrate the qualities of good citizenship to an exemplary degree and; 
 
Whereas, Council has seen fit to honour citizens who demonstrate civic engagement by actions 
which bring benefit to the community, and to draw attention to such citizens by the granting on an 
annual basis of a Civic Hero Award to such citizens from each of the five wards; and 
 
Whereas, volunteer service in support of Charitable and not-for-profit organizations that bring 
benefits to individual citizens and the citizenry in general is one of the most effective forms of civic 
engagement, and 
 
Whereas, Mary and Rocco Grossi have given unselfishly of their time , talent, and energy in the 
services of a host of different charitable and not-for-profit organizations (see attached) and are 
eager participants in the organization of events in support of charitable and not for profit 
endeavors; 
 
It Is therefore recommended: 
 
1. That Rocco and Mary Grossi be named the Ward 2 / Woodbridge West 2015 Civic Heroes, 

and 
 
2. That the award be presented to them by the Mayor and Members of Council at a date and 

time and in location most convenient to the honorees and their family and friends. 
 
 
 
 


